PARENT COUNCIL MEETING

Wednesday 5 June 2013

Present:  D King, K Reid, J Miller, L Kerr, J Adams, S Anderson, A Anderson, M Arendarikova, P Bain, M Mackie, M Lawrence, R McLuckie

Apologies: C Strain, S Munro, M Craig, A McSorley 

Minutes from previous minute accepted
HT Report

· The SQA Exams continue to have excellent attendance.  However there has been 1 absence due to illness.

· The 2 day P& Induction took place this week.  Initial feedback and first impressions would indicate that we will have a responsible, calm S1 next session.  The support from the S3 helpers was outstanding.  A large number of the P7 parents attended a meeting and queued to buy blazers.

· Mr Dixon’s S3 Asdan class have been short-listed for the Evening Times Awards ‘Streets Ahead’.  They have been gardening at the Castlemilk Stables over the year making a contribution to the environment and community.

· Platinum Partnership Award – This is 2 years in a row that we have been awarded the Platinum Award.  It was collected by Mrs McKenna and s S1 pupils, Victoria Smith and David Arendarik on the school’s behalf at the City Chambers.

· 4 x  S2 Croft Groups have now visited the Croft.

· The timetable has now been issued to departments.

· We received 5,000 Australian Dollars from Professor John McBain (Brian McAlinden’s school friend) who is an eminent scientist wishing to promote Science in CHS.  The money will be used for the McBain Award for our top scientist, science equipment etc.

Skiing Pila

The trip is planned for December 2014.   There will be local trips to Bellahouston, Scottish mountains etc and the Parent Council have been invited to become involved if they are interested.  Any interested parents should contact Kevin Boland.

Uganda

Joint planning with Ardenglen Housing Association.  Fiona McGovern from Ardenglen will take charge of the fundraising.  3 year planning for next trip.

Correspondence
The Parent Council were invited to take part in the Consultation on In-Service Days 2013-2014 and 2014-2015

It was decided to agree to the Changes on both.

AOB
School meals are increasing to £1.40 in August

The Parent Council congratulated Mrs King on her recent marriage.

The Parent Council thanked A Anderson, S Anderson and R McLuckie for all their contributions to the Parent Council over the last 6 years.

